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URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY 
 
Date: January 18, 2019 
  
Subject: N182204040-02 – Safety Recall  
 Seat Belt Buckle Rivet 
 Revised Procedure and Warranty Information 
  
Models: 2019 Cadillac XTS 
  
To: All General Motors Dealers  
 
General Motors is releasing Safety Recall N182204040-02 today.  This bulletin has 
been revised to include the front seat belt buckle replacement in the service procedure 
section. The warranty information section has also been updated. Please discard all 
previous copies of N182204040. 
 
Dealers were notified of this safety recall and the pass or fail functional 
inspection procedure on December 17, 2018.  Once the service procedure 
contained in the revised bulletin has been performed on the vehicles that did not 
pass the functional inspection, the vehicle is released from stop delivery and the 
vehicle can be delivered to the customer. 
 
Customer Letter Mailing  
The customer letter mailing will be in mid-February. 
 
Global Warranty Management (GWM)  
The Investigate Vehicle History (IVH) screen in the GWM system was updated 
today, January 18, 2019.  A list of the involved vehicles in dealer new 
inventory is now attached to this message. 
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